
September 2022

 IN THIS ISSUE
Shire Notes, Community Land Care News, Community Activities,

Notices, Birthdays and Upcoming Events
All supplies and materials are kindly donated by the Shire of

Woodanilling.





May I begin my report by offering my sincere condolences to the
Wilhelm family over the loss of their beloved father and longtime
resident of Woodanilling, Mr. Peter Wilhelm, who passed away in
August. We will all miss 'Storky' and the great man that he was.

With more than half of the year behind us, I am pleased to say we are
moving forward with our new Administration team, headed by our CEO,
Kellie Bartley.

The Shire recently held its first Annual Electors Meeting since 2019. 
 Past meetings have been postponed due to COVID-19.  There was a
fantastic turnout by the Community with a lot of pertinent questions
being asked.  All of these were responded to on the night. You may view
these at: https: www.woodanilling.wa.gov.au
Communication from Council and the Shire (or the lack of) featured
high on the list and we will endeavor to change this moving forward.

Woodanilling has an amazing Community spirit, it is one of our major
strengths!  It has well and truly been on show recently as we worked
together to keep our Community strong.
We need to continue to harness that togetherness and keep supporting
our local businesses and sporting clubs in these tough times.
As August ends and we approach September 
our team of dedicated office staff are
working tirelessly on our Budget and our
Plan for the Future that will lead us
forward for the next five to ten years.

SHIRE NOTES

Shire of Woodanilling

WORDS FROM THE SHIRE PRESIDENT 

Shire President
Cr Stephen Jefferies 



SHIRE NOTES
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RATES DATES 2022/2023

SHIRE OF WOODANILLING 2022/2023 BUDGET ADOPTED 

Issue Date 
First Payment Due 

14 September 2022
19 October 2022

Discount Rate @ 5% if paid in full by this date.

2nd Instalment 
First Instalment 
Second Instalment 

4th Instalment  
First Instalment 
Second Instalment 
Third Instalment 
Fourth Instalment 

19 October 2022
20 February 2023

19 October 2022 
19 December 2022
20 February 2023
24 April 2023



Tidy Towns Submission 2022

On behalf of Woodanilling Annabel Paulley has entered Woody into 3 different
categories - General Appearance - Community action and wellbeing - Heritage and
Culture The judges are expected to be in Woodanilling from early to mid
September, We are looking forward to being considered and thank Annabel for also
taking Woodanilling into consideration. Judging will take place in Woodanilling on
Friday 23rd November 2022 lets all make an effort and do our bit to make our town
look tidy and clean.

Winning the title of the “State’s Tidiest Town” has become a much sought-after
honour and is highly contested by small and 
large towns alike. All regional towns, councils, 
community groups, businesses, schools and 
individuals are invited to take part in this 
program. The State Overall winner has the 
potential to become a finalist for the National
Keep Australia Beautiful Award, and may also 
host the awards weekend for the year following 
their win. This is a great opportunity to showcase
 your town. Awards Weekend Dates The 2022 
Sustainable Communities Tidy Towns Awards 
will be co-hosted by Keep Australia Beautiful
NSW and Singleton from the 4 – 6 November 2022. 

SHIRE NOTES

Shire of Woodanilling

ANIMAL REGISTRATIONS
Dog and Cat Registrations are due for renewal on the 31 October 2022. Reminders
will be sent out in the coming weeks. Should you need to register your animals,
please come into the office.

Magpie Season 
Please be aware that magpies are swooping at this time of year, so keep your head
and your children's head protected. Wear a hat and put on sunglasses, even be
prepared with an umbrella. Never deliberately provoke or harass a magpie as this
can make them more defensive. Swooping season lasts around 6-8 weeks.



SHIRE OPENING HOURS 
Office Hours - 9:00am to 4:30pm Monday through to Friday 
Receipting Hours - 9:00am to 4:00pm Monday through to Friday 

Tip Hours - Thursday 9am - 1pm, Saturday 12pm - 5pm, Sunday 2pm - 5pm

SHIRE NOTES

Shire of Woodanilling

CHANGES TO FIRE WEATHER DISTRICTS AS OF 1 SEPTEMBER 2022



As of 1 September 2022 There has been as review into the Fire Weather District
boundaries as part of the changes to the Fire Danger Rating system.
In the past the Shire of Woodanilling has sat under the banner of the Beaufort Fire
Weather District. Under the review, as of Thursday 1 September 2022, the Shire of
Woodanilling will sit under "Arthur Fire Weather District" which includes Shire of
Wagin, Narrogin,  Williams and Darkan.  Under the new changes the “Arthur Fire
Weather District” will give Woodanilling a better fire weather forecast. 
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29th August  2022 
 
 
 
And just like that, we are heading into the 
business end of Term 3! It has been a very busy 
couple of weeks, and it isn't slowing down 
anytime soon. 
 
COVID & RAT Kits 
Last week, we received the Department's latest 
allocation of 20 nasal RAT kits per student, 
which have now been distributed to most 
families. It is important that we continue to 
remain vigilant to minimize the impact of COVID-
19 in our school community.  
 
If you require additional RAT kits, please come 
to the Office and speak with myself or Tracey.  
We will be very happy to provide you with extra 
kits. 
 
COVID-19 remains an ever-evolving issue, but 
we will ensure that we promptly communicate 
with families if there are further developments or 
measures put in place. 
 
120 YEAR ANNIVERSARY 
This term, we are celebrating 120 years of 
Woodanilling Primary School!  
Please mark Friday, September 16 in your 
calendar, and the calendars of all your friends 
and family.  
 
The committee and the school are hard at work 
to ensure that it will be a wonderful day, 
celebrating the long and rich history of a very 
special place.  
 

Please keep an eye on the school newsletter and 
Facebook page in the coming weeks for more 
information. 
 
TERM 3 HIGHLIGHTS 
In recent weeks, the students have made their 
own stained-glass windows and kaleidoscopes 
to celebrate National Science Week, disguised 
themselves as characters from their favourite 
books, and excitedly practiced for the athletics 
carnival in Broomehill this Friday. We also had 
an impressive number of attendees at our 
second playgroup session last week. Thank you 
to Miss Fidler and Kahlia for facilitating a lovely 
morning for all! 
 
STUDENT PHOTOGRAPHS 
Information has gone home today regarding 
MSP Photography arriving on Wednesday 21st 
September in the morning.  Please ensure your 
children are wearing their school uniform and 
we’ll do our best to make sure they’re wearing 
their best smiles for their photographs on the 
day.  Sibling photographs will also be available. 
 
Kelly Hogg 
Principal

From the Principal 

Important Dates 
 
 

Term 3 2022 
Monday 18th July – Friday 23rd September 

 
Sports Carnival 

Friday 2nd September at Broomehill 
 

Fathers Day 
Sunday 4th September 

 
120 Year Anniversay of Woodanilling PS 

Friday 16th September 
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
As you would be aware, government schools do not 
have school fees. What we have instead is a system 
called Voluntary School Contributions.  
At Woodanilling PS, this is set to $45.00 a year for 
each student.  
 
We use these funds to supplement a range of 
resources and consumables for students such as: 
cooking and science ingredients, art and craft 
materials and teaching aids to support learning 
across the curriculum.  
 
To pay your contribution, you can either pay via cash, 
cheque or online via direct debit to: 
 

Account Name: Woodanilling Primary School 
BSB: 066 040 

Account Number: 1990 0217 
 

If paying via direct debit, please include the child’s 
family name in the description.  If you would like to 
pay via cash or cheque, please come to the front 
office where Tracey will be able to assist you. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
 
 
 
NEXT MEETING 
Monday 8th August, 4:00pm in the School Library.   
Please come along, our meetings include uniform, 
Principal and staff updates, finances, fundraising 
activities and any General Business.  Call me on 
0476 601 399 anytime for P&C business. 
Danielle Perrie 
P&C President 
 
CBH REGISTERED CHARITY  

Woodanilling PS P&C is now a CBH 
registered charity. This means, when 
farmers are processing their grain on 

LoadNet, they are now able to nominate the P&C via 
our Grower Number: 40550436 to receive a grain 
donation. If you are unsure or require any assistance, 
please call the Grower Service Centre on 1800 199 083.  
Please spread the word! 
 
CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE  
The P&C is now registered for the Containers for 
Change program. Containers for Change is a 
recycling program which rewards the collection of 
eligible containers with a refund of 10c per item. 
Items can be collected and delivered to a refund point 
in Katanning or Wagin, at which you can nominate 
the P&C as your donation recipient using our 
Scheme ID: C10326397 

 
 
 

What is resilience? 
I remember the first time I 
saw someone bungee 
jump on tv. I couldn’t 
believe the courage and 
faith in elastic equipment. 
They must have no doubt 
that they will “bounce 
back”.  Resilience in life is 
more than the ability to 
bounce back. 

Resilience is the ability to cope with unexpected 
changes and challenges in your life. It’s not always 
possible to prevent stressful or adverse situations, 
but you can strengthen your capacity to deal with 
these challenges. 

Resilience is your ability to cope with tough times by 
applying your inner strength and engaging support 
networks. Resilience can enable you to face difficult 
situations and maintain good mental health. 

Here are some tips for building up your resilience 
from the Health Direct website. 

• knowing your strengths and keeping them in mind 
• building your self-esteem — have confidence in 

your abilities and the positive things in life 
• build healthy relationships 
• knowing when to ask for help 
• managing stress and anxiety levels 
• working on problem solving skills and coping 

strategies 

I want to encourage you to look at the list and choose 
one strategy that you can work on in your own life 
and maybe find someone to talk about it with.  

Take care. Until next time, 
Chappy  
 

 
 
 
Your Woodanilling Primary School Council currently 
consists of 8 members who represent the Parents, 
Staff and P&C. All members are available should you 
have any concerns, questions or ideas about 
Woodanilling PS.  
 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 31st 
August, at 4:00pm. 
 

Feel free to contact me at any time on 
bindimurray@gmail.com. We are here for you, your 
children and our community.  
 
Bindi Murray  
School Council Chair 

School News 

P & C News  

Chaplain’s Chat  

School Council  

https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/self-esteem
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/stress
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/anxiety
mailto:bindimurray@gmail.com
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Vision and eyes 
Good vision is important for learning and quality of life. Watch for any of the following in your child: 

· covering/closing one eye when reading 
· holding books very close 
· complaining of eyestrain or headache 
· complaining of double vision or blurred vision with reading or board viewing 
· complaining of words moving on a page 
· losing place when reading, or skipping words and lines 
· inattention or short attention span when reading, or 
· rubbing the eyes. 

Please note: Medicare covers the cost of an eye examination. 

If you have a concern about your child’s vision please contact a doctor, optometrist or the school Health Nurse 
on 9821 6278. 

 
 
 
We love reding books and sharing stories, we loved dressing up as our favourite book character for book 
week. 
 
We are learning to make collections to match a number and place value. We have been making a lot of place 
value creatures.  
 
In literacy our focus is on sentences learning what a predicate, fragment and subject is. We are learning to 
write more descriptive sentences.  
 
We have made beautiful jellyfish using clear glue and water paints. Next we will be making a seahorse using 
bleeding tissue squares.  
 
We are also working on our athletics skills for our up coming sports carnival at Broomehill Primary School. 

 
 

 
 
 

Community Notices    

School Nurse 
 
 

Classroom Update    
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TERM 3 
 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 
1 18 19 

 
 
 
 
 

20 21 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
Golf Clinic 1:30-
2:15pm 
 
 

23 24 

2 
 

25 
 
 
 
 
Staff Meeting 2:45 

26 
PAT Testing 

27 
PAT Testing 
SP Visit - KOLP 

28 
PAT Testing 

29 National Tree 
Planting Day 
 
Golf Clinic 1:30-
2:15pm 
Newsletter 

30 31 

3 
 

1 August 
  
 
 
 
 
 

2 
  
 
 
 
 
 

3 
 OT Visit 
 
 
 
 
 

4 
 
 
 
 
 

5 
Golf Clinic 1:30-
2:15pm 
 
Student Census Date 
 

6 7 

4 
 

8 
 
 
Staff Meeting 2:45 

9 
 
 
 
 
 

10 
 
 
 
 
 

11 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
Golf Clinic 1:30-
2:15pm 
 
2023 SCF Projected 
Enrolments Due 
Newsletter 

13 14 

5 15 National Science 
Week STEM 
 
GSSN Literacy 
Leaders 
(Morphology) – 
Nyabing 
 

16 
 
 
 
 
 
 

17 
SP Visit – KOLP 
 
 
 
 

18 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

19 SDD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 21 

6 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
Staff Meeting 2:45 

23 
  

24 
  

25 26 
 
 
 
 
Newsletter 

27 
  

28 

7 
 

29 
 
 
 

30 
 
 
 
 

31 
OT Visit 
 
 
 

1 September 
 
 
 
 

2 
 

Sports Carnival 
Broomehill 

 
 

3 4 
  

8 
  

5 
 
 
 
 
Staff Meeting 2:45 

6 
 
 
 
 
Newsletter 

7 
SP Visit - KOLP 

8 RUOK Day 9 
 
 
 
 
 

10 11 

9 12 13 14 
 

Musica Viva 
Adam Hall & the VP 

Concert 1pm 
 

15 16 
 

WPS 120 Year 
Anniversary 
Celebration 

17 18 

10 19 
 
 
 
 
Staff Meeting 2:45 

20 
 
 
 
 
Newsletter 

21 
 
 
MSP Photography, 
am 

22 23 
 
 
 
 
 

24 25 

 
HOLS 

26 
Queens Birthday 
PH 

27 28 29 30 1 October  2 

HOLS 
 

3 4 5 6 7 8 
  

9 

 
 



Email: wwlandcare@westnet.com.au   │   Phone: 9861 2222   │   Mob: 0428 231 506       

 

 

 

Nightstalk 

7th October  

 

 

We will be hosting another one of our Nightstalks this 
October. Walking through the bush looking for wildlife 
as they come out to feed, you will need to bring a 
torch, comfy shoes and your keen observation skills! A 
walk through the bush followed by toasting marsh-
mallows on the fire to warm us up.  

 

 

Both kids and adults are welcome, but you 
will need to register for this event as we 
have limited places available. We will leave 
via bus from the WWLZ office 

 

 

 

Contact Gen at 0428 231 506 or              
wwlandcare@westnet.com.au to book your 

spot! 

 

 

 

mailto:wwlandcare@westnet.com.au


Email: wwlandcare@westnet.com.au   │   Phone: 9861 2222   │   Mob: 0428 231 506       

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:wwlandcare@westnet.com.au


UGSHA Results as at 06/09/2022

J11 are currently 7th out of 9 teams and their final game for the year was
on Saturday the 3rd September seeing a draw between both teams. J11 do
not play finals so the team who finishes top of the ladder wins.

Both our Middle school and Upper school teams finished 2nd on the
ladder, unfortunately lost their semi final and now play In the
preliminary final on Thursday 8th September at 5pm and 7pm
respectively.

Mens game will be 3.30pm on Saturday 17th September on the turf in
Narrogin. All finals are played there 😊
Women also won and playing in the Prelim this weekend vs Warriors at
1.30pm in Narrogin 
Come along and support our players and club, especially the juniors.
Goodluck Rangers!!!

WRHC Windup



Sunday 11th September 12pm
Woody sports pavilion 

Presentations, lunch then picnic games
Bring a mains or dessert to share

Cool drinks and juice free. 
If you have any Picnic games please bring them along ie ring toss,

clops, giant jenga etc. 
                                  See you there for a fun afternoon celebrating

our great club!





U.G.S.H.A WOMENS B GRADE

TEAMS WINS DRAWS LOSSES POINTS
Brookton1. 9 2 1 29

   2. Stingrays 8 2 2 26

   3. Williams  7 3 2 24

   4. Devils 6 4 4 22

   5. Dingoes  5 2 5 17

   6. Bulldogs   5 1 8 16

   7. Woodanilling  3 4 5 13

   8. Lakers  3 1 10 10

   10. Wickepin 2 1 11 7

U.G.S.H.A J 11

TEAMS WINS DRAWS LOSSES POINTS 

Pumas1. 10 2 1 32

   2. Woodanilling 6 2 5 20

   3. Lions   6 2 5 20

   4. Cougars 5 2 6 17

   5. Tigers 1 0 11 3

U.G.S.H.A MIDDLE SCHOOL

TEAMS WINS DRAWS LOSSES POINTS 

Ag Rangers  1. 8 1 4 25

   2. Eagles 6 1 6 19

   3. Woodanilling 6 1 6 19

   4. Collegians 5 3 5 18

   5. Vultures 3 2 7 11

U.G.S.H.A UPPER SCHOOL

TEAMS WINS DRAWS LOSSES POINTS
Woodanilling 1. 14 0 3 42

   2. Warriors  12 2 3 38

   3. Dumbleyung  11 1 5 34

   4. Williams 10 1 6 31

   5. Pingelly 9 1 6 28

   6. Wagin 6 0 10 18

   7. All Blacks  3 2 11 11

   8. Olympics 2 3 11 9

   9. Riffs 1 2 13 5

U.G.S.H.A MENS B GRADE



PRELIMINARY FINALS

MIDDLE SCHOOL
8/09/2022 TURF 17:00 WOODANILLING VS

LIONS
 

UPPER SCHOOL
8/09/2022 TURF 19:00 WOODANILLING VS

VULTURES



WOMENS
10/09/2022 TURF 13:30 WOODANLLING VS

WARRIORS 



MENS
17/09/2022 TURF 15:30 WOODANILLING VS TBA






COME AND SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL
HOCKEY TEAMS AND GOODLUCK

TO EVRYONE INVOLVED!

TEAMS WINS DRAWS LOSSES POINTS 

Williams 1. 13 2 0 41

   2. Warriors 9 3 3 30

   3. Woodanilling 7 3 5 24

   4. Wagin 6 4 5 22

   5. All Blacks 5 3 6 18

   6. Brookton 4 3 7 15

   7. Robins  2 1 11 7

   8. Pingelly 1 3 10 6



The Woodanilling Men Shed

CWA NEWS

Our little group attended a get-together in Narrogin last week where we spent a day
in the company of other small and ever decreasing numbers of women in CWA. On
Friday we assisted at the funeral wake at the Recreation Centre. 

Up and coming events include our proposed get afternoon tea reunion with past
members. Invitations ahve been sent and we eagerly await replies from as far away as
Geraldton.

The One-Stop Book Swap has begun BUT we need you to make it worthwhile. If
Wednesday afternoon is not a convenient time, let us know ! In fact any
communication regarding our group to help grow our organisation would be
appreciated.

We are always on the lookout for new members. Yearly membership is only $40.00  It
is used mostly to cover our insurance premiums to ensure we are all covered for any
unforeseen circumstances. We are open and welcome new members Tuesday and
Wednesday mornings from about 8.30am till noon, although finish time is flexible
according to the weather and how we are feeling. We would like to thank again
Woodanilling Sport and Recreation Association and CBH for their recent kind grants
hat have enabled us to purchase much needed equipment and fittings..
 
You can contact us at the Shed or by phone
President: Brian Paddon 0407 338 7010
Vice President: Steve Fitzpatrick 0410 393 296
Secretary: Rod Marshall 0437 014 941 (leave a message)

With the ups and downs of  the season, our bowling group had
responded by playing a modified game in which each person is playing to
get the closest to the jack to score 3,2 or 1 point. So far, Marj and Ray
have been regular champions. It's all good fun. Our small group
welcomes anyone to join on Monday afternoons at 2.00 p.m. You don't
have to own a set of bowls or be any sort of expert - just come and have
a laugh!

Short Mat Bowls 





Boom Spray:
Jetstream 60’ computer spray.
Ground drive.  Foam marker. 2000
lt. plastic tank.  Working order.
$2500 

Farm Machinery For Sale
Please call Kirsten on 0417 913 341.

Dodge D5N Petrol V8,
Tipper with grain bin plus a single
deck stock crate.  Licensed.  Good
condition.
$7000 

Massey Ferguson Harvester 850.  
Licensed.
24’ finger tine open front.
Reversible broad elevator.
Good condition.
$3500 
 





Come and give it a go!!
Games will start at 2.00pm
Cost is $3.00 per head which includes tea and biscuits!
Games are played over 9 weeks followed by the finals.
You will be made most welcome
For more detail please contact -
ROD MARSHALL ON 0437014941

WOODANILLING COMMUNITY CHURCH

For the people who would love to come to church, but love their

Sunday morning sleep in.  We are now having a church service at
3pm on the 3rd Sunday of every month.
 
Come and give praise to God and feel the holy spirit uplift your soul
and take way your fears. There is magic happening in this church. 
 We invite you to come and be apart of it.
More info contact-  Marion Taylor  0422 447 857

SHORT MAT BOWLS

Playgroup meetings are held every Thursday at the Woodanilling
Pavilion 9:30am. We currently have a Facebook messenger group
for existing members to stay connected and a WHATS App Group.
If you would like to enquire or join please contact Kahlia 0439 754
391 or Brooke 0437 313 060. 
Alternatively visit the public Facebook page called Woodanilling
Playgroup. 

WOODANILLING PLAY GROUP 

Carpet Bowls has had a topsy turvy term with irregular attendance due
to various reasons BUT that has not stopped the stalwarts enjoying

themselves - becoming more of a social gathering than serious bowls!
Couldn't be serious anyway - my bowling is tragic if inconsistent!!! So
anyone can join - 2.00 p.m. on Monday afternoons at the Recreation

Centre. We stay for a cuppa and a chat!! - Pauline Edgcumbe 





THE WOODANILLING TAVERN
We will open Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday for group bookings only

Thursday & Friday– 4pm to late 
Saturday & Sunday– 12pm to late

Remember to always book due to restrictions- 9823 1508 or 0427 479 423.
 

WHEN YOU ARE SUPPORTING A SMALL BUSINESS YOU ARE
SUPPORTING A DREAM

SUPPORT OUR LOCAL WOODANILLING BUSINESS 

THE WOODANILLING GENERAL STORE 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 7.30am to 3pm

Wednesday 7.30am to 12.00pm

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Did you know that we have 4 JP’s in Woodanilling? Well we have

and they are:



Ray Baxter - 9823 1546
Russel Thomson- 0419 950 217
Peter Bartholomeusz- 0447 771 511
Stephen Jefferies- 9823 1508



Colouring In Competition- Submit your entry to the Shire Office or email
woody.wongi2020@gmail.com

Best entries will be published in the next Wongi
Please submit your name, age & contact details with your entry



2nd Max Hislop 10th Jill Wood 20th Tonya Pearce

2nd Alyssa Cronin 12th Sydnee Bolt 22nd Mia Ramm

4th Violet Quartermaine 13th Willow Hook 23rd Anthony Sampson

5th Kim Adams 15th Nathan Crosby 25th Barry Shackley 

6th Taran Shackley-Becker 16th Stacey Eckersley 28th Ruby Patterson

6th William Mader 16th Matthew Prest

8th James Patterson 19th Liam Moulden

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

"It was his birthday on the
30th and I have found a ripper
newspaper article of his footy
days published back in 1992."

Also a special message - "We just want you know know that your father, Raymond Robert
Gulberti would be so proud of the man you have become and when you're sitting in your
harvester  each year and your dad pops into your head, that's him telling you he is with
you.

We want to say a Happy Belated Birthday to local Marc Gulberti - Marc Celebrated his birthday on
the 30th last month and as a special request we were asked to add these articles of him.

Happy Birthday Message 

The Councillors and
Staff of the Shire of
Woodanilling offer their
sincere condolences at
the passing of Peter
Wilhelm.

Peter Wilhelm



20th September Ordinary Council Meeting 

8th September Middle School Hockey Prelim @ 5pm 

8th September Upper School Hockey Prelim @ 7pm

10th September Women's Hockey Prelim @ 1.20pm in Narrogin  

15th September Woodanilling Primary School 120 Year Celebration 

17th September Men's Hockey Finals @ 3.30pm @ Narrogin 

23rd September Tidy Towns Visit 

24th September AFL Grand final Kenmare Hall 

18th October Ordinary Council Meeting

WOODY EVENT CALENDAR 
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FIREWOOD



Split Jarrah/Yate
/White Gum



Call 0429 985 129

FOR  ALL  YOUR MECHANICAL
REPAIRS AND  SERVICING CALL  
YOUR  LOCAL MECHANIC  BOB 
 HYNDMAN  PH:  0438 441 390



Woodanilling Spreading 
Service

Spreading service for 
Woodanilling & 

surrounding areas.
Load Cells & GPS, Loader 

Lime, Super, Urea
Pick up from CSBP Wagin 

available.

Phone : Tim Brown
0418 470 920 or  98231 115

timothy.brown@bigpond.com



DAVE'S CAFE
Avalon Caravan Park

Woodanilling
PH: 0477064823
      0475142663



UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT

Breakfast, lunch & dinner
Dine-in & Hot take-aways

Cold drinks & great milkshakes



Open from 8am to 6pm
(subject to change)



Orders welcome
EFTPOS available



Drop in for a yarn with Tammy & Spydah







Wagin Event Calendar 



Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun

29
- Mums and Bubs Stroller
Clubs 
- Athletics Training Program
- Mixed Social Volleyball
- Term 3 Group Fitness: HIIT
Step

30
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Ladies Circuit 
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
MetaPWR

31 1 Sep
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Ladies Circuit 
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Social Badminton 
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Cardio Box

2
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library 
- All Ages Social Dodgeball

3
- Country Music Night 

4

5
Mums and Bubs Stroller
Clubs 
- Athletics Training Program
- Mixed Social Volleyball
- Term 3 Group Fitness: HIIT
Step

6
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Ladies Circuit 
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
MetaPWR

7 8
- All Abilities Program 
- Term 3 Group Fitness Ladies
Circuit
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Social Badminton 
- Term 3 Group Fitness
Cardio Box

9
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library 
- Term 3 Friday Night
Street Football

10 11
- Katanning Miniature
Railway 

12
Mums and Bubs Stroller
Clubs 
- Athletics Training Program
- Mixed Social Volleyball
- Term 3 Group Fitness: HIIT
Step

13
Term 3 Group Fitness: Ladies
Circuit 
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
MetaPW

14 15
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Ladies Circuit 
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Social Badminton 
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Cardio Box

16
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library 
- All Ages Social Dodgeball

17
- Katanning Farmers
Market
- Sustainable Fair Day

18

19
Mums and Bubs Stroller
Clubs 
- Athletics Training Program
- Mixed Social Volleyball
- Term 3 Group Fitness: HIIT
Step

20
Term 3 Group Fitness: Ladies
Circuit 
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
MetaPW

21 22
- All Abilities Program
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Ladies Circuit
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Social Badminton
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Cardio Box

23
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library 
- Term 3 Friday Night
Street Football

24 25
- Katanning Miniature
Railway 
- Spring Swap Meet

26
Mums and Bubs Stroller
Clubs 
- Athletics Training Program
- Mixed Social Volleyball
- Term 3 Group Fitness: HIIT
Step

27
Term 3 Group Fitness: Ladies
Circuit 
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
Seniors Gym
- Term 3 Group Fitness:
MetaPW

28 29
- Social Badminton 

30
- Storytime @ Katanning
Library 

Katanning Event Calendar 



Advertising Rates 2021/2022
The below rates are for an A4 page size and in black & white (per

month)
Full page   $66.00
Half page   $33.00
1/4 page   $16.50

Business Card  $8.25  
If you would like to advertise your business in the Wongi, please email

woody.wongi2020@gmail .com



Ciara Whitmore
3316 Robinson Rd

WOODANILLING WA 6316
Phone: 9823 1506

NEW IDEAS ENCOURAGED!!
We would love to see new suggestions and ideas for the Wongi.

By chance do you know someone with upcoming births, marriages, milestones,
new locals to have their birthdays added or ad put into the Wongi. Any

comments in passing, interesting activities happening in Woody?
Email- woody.wongi2020@gmail.com or alternatively send an email to

admin@woodanilling.wa.gov.au  with your comments, suggestions and updates



NEXT WONGI  -  7th October 2022
Deadline for Articles -  30th September 2022 

    WONGI  CONTRIBUTORS
All contributions are to be sent to the new Wongi  email or to the volunteers listed

below; or may be left at the Woodanilling Store in a box provided or handed into the
Shire office.   Any queries, comments or complaints are to be directed to the Wongi

Volunteer.

DISCLAIMER
Due to the Trade Practices Act 1974, this publication accepts no responsibility for

the accuracy or reliability of the contributors or advertisers.  The publisher reserves
the right to refuse matter considered unsuitable.  

The opinions expressed are not necessarily those of the Shire of Woodanilling or the
Wongi volunteers.


